
Single-Use 
Plastics Ban

Communications Plan 2019



Audiences 

Businesses

Residents

Visitors

 



Goals

Inform businesses & support them in

communicating to their customers

Public Education 

 What the ban applies to

 What they can expect from retailers

 Change in beach regulations

 The intent of the ban

 Why single-use plastics are harmful  

 Key messages - environmental &

marine life protection  

 



PRESS

June - Press release issued to

Island Connection, Channel 2,4,5

and Post and Courier. 

Yielded little County coverage

Island Connection published

 

July - Requested outlets update 

 digital articles to include Kiawah in

their listings of coastal communities

that have enacted a ban. 

 

August- Resend press release one

week prior to the effective date.



BUSINESSES

Freshfields Merchants 

Business License Holders 

Resort & Club Retailers



Businesses Communication

Whats been done? 

Created webpage on ban.

Created FAQ’s webpage. 

Created promotional flyer. 

Formal notice and flyer issued 

by email to TOKI business license      

 holders & rental agencies. 

 

 



Freshfields Merchants 
TOKI email notice and delivered a

hardcopy notice with laminated flyer

to display 

Northwoods noticed tenants

KIGR & KICA - Notified. Already

made the switch. Working through

inventory.

KI Club - Notified. 

Reminders will be issued 1 wk

before 

 



PUBLIC

Residents | Visitors 

 



WE NEED
SIGNAGE! 
The standard way municipalities 
communicate with tourist on 
beach related ordinances.  
 

Opportunity for messaging 
     at 41 boardwalks:
 

25 KICA boardwalks 
2 KIGR boardwalks (minus the
Sanctuary) 
14 regime boardwalks 

 



 

KICA BW
SIGNAGE

KICA's new boardwalk sign package

was already in progress.

 

Worked with KICA & ARB to redesign

their package for their 25 boardwalks.

  

ARB approved redesign pictured here. 

 

 



 Metal Cap | Concrete Base

 

 

New Signage in W. Beach

 



 

KICA BW
SIGNAGE

West Beach signs (11) that have

already been installed will be

retrofitted with temporary sign panel

until redone.

East Beach permanent signs will not

be installed until 2020. 



 

KICA BW
SIGNAGE

Pictured here is temporary signage for

East Beach KICA boardwalks (14) that will

be installed until permanent

replacement (2020). 

 



PRIVATE BW
SIGNAGE 

Currently securing permission from

owners. 

 

Status: 

Beachwalker Park - granted

KIGR - granted 

Regimes - in progress



Other Boardwalk Signage Option

 

If regime permission is not granted, 

other options could include 

imprinted message on boardwalk 

planks as pictured. 

 

 



Cost for Signage

Quoted three vendors 

One responded 

Cost could be taken out of 

     Restricted Funds

 



Public Communication 

Print 
Town Notes Front page Q3

Island Connection Article 

Published in June 

Rerun in August 16 edition

KICA Digest | September 

Naturally Kiawah Article | September

KIGR Activity Guide update (Jan 2020)

 



Public Communication

Display and Digital 
Protecting Our Island poster @

Freshfields Kiosk and Nature Center 

Freshfields publicized 

TOKI Eblast notice  | June - Sept

Social Media Campaigns Aug - Sept

KIGR & Conservancy will partner

sharing our SM campaign



Public  Communication

Other 
Turtle Patrol Cards Redesign

distributed by TP on the beach & 

   Farmers Market @ Freshfields

My Charleston - Updated beach rules

 





100,000 copies distributed at 
the airport, restaurants, hotels,
popular tourist destinations, and
major events SEWE, the Bridge
Run and Spoleto.



Future 

Short Term Rental Rules and
Regulations Ad Slick

 


